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Since Diocesan Council 2013, there have been many exciting developments in 
AEM. We are pleased to announce that Appleton has launched according to the 
plan that was presented at last year’s Council. After the change to Canon 9 was 
unanimously approved at Council last year, Appleton restructured to have a 
representative from each of the Macon Convocation’s parishes. Our new mission 
is to share God’s love by partnering as parishes in the Macon Convocation to 
promote the health, safety, education, and well-being of children and families.  

The first item on the agenda for the newly organized Appleton Board when it 
held it’s meeting in January was to consider the applications and conduct 
interviews for the new position of Missioner for the Macon Convocation. 
Although we had many qualified and impressive candidates, the Appleton 
Executive Committee agreed that one in particular stood out as having the gifts 
and experience needed to lead this new convocational endeavor. At our February 
meeting, Julie Groce was interviewed by the entire Appleton Board, which then 
voted to call her to be our Missioner effective February 15.  

Since Julie was hired in February, many of you have come to see firsthand at 
ministry fairs and other Diocesan events the extraordinary gifts for ministry she 
brings to her role as our Missioner. During the visits she has been making to the 
Macon Convocation parishes she has been listening to the hopes and dreams for 
Appleton from the membership of our parishes. She has then been bringing that 
information to the monthly Appleton Board meetings so that we can build an 
organization to help our parishes come together to serve the needs of people in 
Middle Georgia.  

Throughout this year we have been putting together the policies and procedures 
for our restructured organization and an application for new ministries initiated 
or funded by Appleton. The Appleton Board is now preparing to accept 
proposals from Macon Convocation parishes in the next two months.  

As we continue to move forward in this new stage of Appleton’s ministry, we 
need the continued support of the parishes of the Diocese. Canon 24 states that 
the annual offering for Appleton can be taken up on Thanksgiving Day, the 
Sunday before Thanksgiving, or the Sunday after it.  

Thank you so much in advance for your commitment to this new incarnation of 
Appleton, a ministry that God has used to serve children and families in the 
Macon Convocation since the end of the Civil War. As we go forward together, we 
can have confidence that God will continue to powerfully use us to spread God’s 
love in Middle Georgia.  

Sharing God's love by partnering as parishes in the Macon Convocation to 
promote the health, safety, education, and well-being of children and families.
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